President of Kiwanis Club at Pow Wow

Two Nominated for

R. J. Stack and W. S. Heald were nominated for president of the Duluth Kiwanis club at a short business meeting which preceded an extensive en-tertainment at the Kiwanis gathering last night at the Duluth Commercial club. J. W. Osborne and Harry George werethe nominces for secretary and Dan Mahoney, present treasurer of the club, was the only one nominated for that office. Election of officers will be held in two weeks. J. J. Fulton, a Red Wing Kiwanis club member, and superintendent of the boys' reformatory there, appealed to the 200 Kiwanians and their wives and friends to lend a helping hand to the boys who leave the reformatory. "It is then that the boy needs a friend most. He a big brother to him," was the appeal of Mr. Fulton. Mr. Ful-

ion's appeal brought a hearty response from the audience, particularly the hers indicated that they would take action on Mr. Fulton's appeal.

N. F. Russell and A. A. Farrington spoke in behalf of the European Relief council drive. Pledge cards were passed to the members and there was a liberal response to the appeal. Lesman, spoke briefly on the newspaper in the community, and how organizations can best co-operate with it. Pavid Ericson of Duluth, member of

the Minnesota art commission, discussed the proposed art gailery for Dututh. A 35-piece band of the American Legion played during the banquet. A trio consisting of Mrs. J. N. Neckinley, planist, Harry George flutist, and Horris Cohen, violinist, played. The Kiwania quartet sang several num-

bers. Encores were called for from all the entertainers. Dancing ended

the program,